SUMMIT TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS Regular Business Meeting Tuesday, July 6, 2021

Chairman Lee called the regular business meeting of the Board of Supervisors to order at 6:00 p.m. Supervisors Davis, Lee and Welka were present, as were Solicitor C. Sennett, Engineer Jonas, and Secretary Vallimont and four interested persons.

CALL TO ORDER

Motion by Welka, second by Davis, to approve the June 21, 2021, minutes as presented.

Vote: 3/0

JUNE 21ST MINUTES

Motion by Welka, second by Davis, to approve Resolution #2021-07, Intergovernmental Agreement with Millcreek Township for resurfacing of South Hill Road. Supervisor Lee explained that Millcreek with be paying for materials to resurface S. Hill from Washington to Kuntz Rds and we will be performing the work.

RESOLUTION #2021-07

Vote: 3/0

Motion by Davis, second by Welka, to approve expenses for M. Jonas and J. Whitmer to attend and obtain drone certification. Mark Sleppy questioned the need for the expense of \$434 per person. It was stated that drones can assist with topographic mapping, road, and culvert inspections, and can be married into our existing GIS system. Currently we are paying approximately \$5000-\$6000 per topo survey, outside companies charge more than \$275/hour for flying our boundaries – this is an investment in the future.

DRONE CERT. – JONAS, WHITMER

Vote: 3/0

Motion by Welka, second by Davis, to approve expenses for D. Cameron's attendance at the 2021 PA State Tax Collector Convention, October 15-16 located near Hershey.

Vote: 3/0

TAX COLLECTOR CONVENTION

Solicitor C. Sennett mentioned that work continues on the purchase of the Glory Drive property.

SOLICITOR

Engineer Jonas stated that the concrete work is done at the Oliver Road crosswalk and all that is left to complete is the asphalt. Also, Hamot Road will be closed tomorrow as the round-about construction continues.

ENGINEER

Supervisor Welka reported that paving on the east side of the township continues, and berm work is being done throughout the township.

SUPERVISORS

Supervisor Davis stated that the senior center opened today. Mowing is going good. Supervisor Lee thanked all in attendance and reminded everyone to stay safe in this heat.

J. Kuzma inquired whether the senior picnic and resident's weekend will be held in 2021 – if so, he will donate corn. The supervisors discussed the time and planning required for these events and stated that it was decided months ago, while COVID-19 restrictions were still in place, to cancel these events. L. Jones asked for an update on the Veteran's Memorial. It is going well; we are currently waiting for the granite.

PUBLIC INPUT

With no further business to come before the Board, motion by Welka, second by Davis, to adjourn the meeting at 6:15 p.m.

ADJOURNMENT

Vote: 3/0

Respectfully submitted

Lisa A. Vallimont, Secretary